Dear Parent/Carer
This is to inform you that recently published NHS figures showed that hospital admissions for asthma among children aged 16 and under were 58 per cent higher in September 2009 than the monthly average for the year. A similar September increase in admissions has been seen in Bradford district each year for the last five years. 

The reasons for this increase in admissions are unclear; it may be due to different management of asthma by children and families or related to the change in weather. However there are ways to reduce the risk of admission if your child suffers from asthma.
Asthma can be very well managed for the vast majority of children.  In Bradford district the whole health community including hospitals, GPs and the ambulance service as well as Education Bradford has been working together to develop new traffic light guidelines which will be launched towards the end of September 2010. These will help doctors, parents, carers and children decide what action should be taken when children are wheezy or having an asthma attack. 

In the meantime, if your child/children has asthma please follow the management plan agreed with your GP or practice nurse and do encourage them to follow the plan and use their preventer inhaler, if they have one, even when they are feeling well. 

Yours sincerely
Headteacher
